


Editor’s Note:

It was a huge event with a lot of people and it was bound to happen.  I inadvertently missed giving credit to an individual who helped set off the fire works at this year’s Strawberry Festival.  My apologies go to Jason Arkins who stayed and helped set off the fire works in the rain.  If I missed anyone else, I extend an apology as well.  It is sometimes quite difficult to keep up on what’s going on throughout the different areas of the department.

Apparatus Issues
No new news on the aerial this month.

This year’s Build Indiana Funds are in and part may be used to replace all 3 staff vehicles.  If this happens, Chief Brown’s Jeep may be kept and re-assigned to the Auxiliary Division for their use.  This project is secondary to upgrading our communications system to 800MHz.  More on these issues as they develop.

Station Issues

No new news on the foundation work at Station 52.

No new news on the sewer tie-in at Station 51.  We are still working with the neighbor and the attorney to get this done.

Jeff Smith has been given the go ahead to complete the remaining items on the Station 52 remodel project.  This includes mainly the installation of base molding as well as paint touch-up.

Kevin Skipper has been promoted to Station Manager of Station 51 (among other things which you can read about below).  He will be assuming the position held previously by Lieutenant Mckee.  He is just getting started and will need some time to get things caught back up.

Training Issues

The new 800MHz radios are in and have been programmed.  We are just awaiting a training from the MECA folks so we can start using them.  There will be a memo posted as soon as this happens.

There will be a special guest speaker here on Wednesday, November 17th to speak about sexual harassment in the workplace and how to prevent it.  All are encouraged to attend this informative workshop.

Lieutenant Tibbetts and Captain Thacker are establishing a new list of approved instructors.  They also will be teaching an NFPA Instructor I course.  See the bulletin boards if you would be interested in this.

Captain Thacker would like to thank everyone who attended and/or helped with the recent pump trainings.  Upcoming trainings will be centered around Engine Company, Truck Company, and Rescue Company operations and working together at an incident.

With most of the department currently trained in static water rescue (at the minimum), we will remain at this level probably until spring, at which time will begin training in other areas of water rescue.  This is due to limitations in equipment, time, and resources.

General Operations

The new command tree (in preparation of career staff) will take effect on September 1st.  There is a memo posted regarding the new tree and the associated personnel changes.  Please see this memo regarding your new chain of command.

Beginning October 1st, there will be some daily staffing changes.  Besides the inclusion of full-time staff, there will be two additional part-time staff added.  At this time, these two additional staff will be assigned to Station 52 bringing the daily total there to 5 personnel.  This is in preparation for the aerial in December or January.  This should bring our total daily staffing to 9 firefighting personnel.

Congratulations to Firefighter Scott Alexander! He was named Employee of the Quarter for the quarter ending June, 1999.  This is in response to Scott’s hard work and dedication as the President of the Volunteer Corporation’s Board of Directors.  Keep up the great work Scott!

Beginning November 1st, there will no longer be a quarterly requirement of 72 credit hours to maintain employment.  Instead, it will be 72 credit hours every two months.  The new policy has been posted at both stations.  This policy change is intended to further promote consistency by providing more active employees and reduce the number of unfilled hours each month.

Congratulations to Kevin Skipper for being promoted to the rank of Lieutenant.  He will assume the position vacated by Jeremy Mckee.  Congratulations as well to Jeff Smith for also being promoted to the rank of Lieutenant.  He will be assuming the Reserve Division.

Metika Beck and Joe Marcum are no longer with our agency.  Jeff Wilson has been re-hired and assigned unit #20.

Bryan Arkins has been promoted to a compensated employee.  Congratulations Bryan!

The next District Board meeting will be September 7th and will be to address the 10-year plan and to present plans so far for Station 53.

Since the sudden leave of absence by Jeremy Mckee, maintenance issues regarding small equipment have piled up considerably.  Lieutenant Skipper and Lieutenant Marsh are working on this to get caught up.  Please be patient.

Applications for Reserve Firefighter will be accepted again around October 1st.  If you know someone who would interested in one of these spots, have them pick up an application – once they are made available.  There will also be an add in the paper when the time nears.

There will be a new daily, weekly, and monthly cleaning schedule coming out soon.  This will replace the current one that is somewhat outdated.  The Battalion Chief’s will be instructing each of the shifts on this as soon as it’s released.  Lieutenant Tibbetts is heading this project up.

Anyone interested in becoming a member of the NEW Prime Time Fitness Club contact Captain Thacker.  This fee can be payroll deducted for most employees.

Please see the new policy regarding seniority.  It has been posted at both stations.

We have the opportunity to get Data Cast information on the department paging system.  It is a new upgrade that the paging company will offer to us at no charge.  This capability will allow  a couple things.  First, it will allow your pager to receive news, weather, and sports information that is updated 4 times each day.  (It does not make your pager beep, it just receives it automatically)  Secondly, It will allow you to send  a page to someone via the Internet, and third, you will be able to receive automated emergency storm alerts via Channel 13 (WTHR) anytime there is a severe storm in your area.  Again, this is a free service but in order to do it, everyone has to get it.  So, if you are completely against this, please let me know.  Otherwise, we’ll probably move forward on it taking about a month to get it set up.

Haven’t had a joke in a while, so here’s one:

A magician was working on a cruise ship in the Caribbean.  The audience would be different each week, so the magician allowed himself to do the same tricks over and over again.

There was only one problem:  the captain’s parrot saw the shows each week and began to understand how the magician did every trick.  Once he understood he started shouting in the middle of the show:



“Look, it’s not the same hat”



“Look, he is hiding the flowers under the



  table”



“Hey, why are all the cards the Ace of



  Spades?”

The magician was furious but couldn’t do anything; it was, after all, the captain’s parrot.

One day the ship had an accident and sank.  The magician found himself adrift on a piece of wood in the middle of the ocean with the parrot, of course.

They stared at each other with hate, but did not utter a word.  This went on for a day, then another, and another.

After a week the parrot said:  “OK, I give up.  Where the heck is the ship?”

Did you know……..

· The percentage of Americans who have visited Disney Land or Disney World is 70%

· The average life of a Major League baseball is 7 pitches?

Did you Notice?

· The new adult living community going in on the south side of County Line Road just West of 135?

· That you will never be as young as you were when you started reading this newsletter?

Birthdays

SEPTEMBER:

9/13  - Joe Marsh

9/14  - Brad Kiefer

9/18  - Marian Hart

9/19  - Jason Bailey

9/23  - Greg Brown

9/29  - Ray Skipper

HAPPY BIRTHDAY

- That’s it for this month – Be safe, Scott
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